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Spring Term 2025 -  Thursday 3rd  April  2025 

 NEWS UPDATE

CORPUS CH RI STI  CATH OLI C 
PRI M A RY SCH OOL

As we approach Easter, we reflect on what has been a 
busy and meaningful term, filled with act ivity and 

growth. Easter is a special t ime for our school 
community? a t ime to pause for prayer and reflect ion, as 
we remember the love and sacrifice of Jesus. May this 

season bring peace and joy to all our families, as we 
cont inue to grow in faith and grat itude together.

We are very proud to announce that Mrs Macfarlane has 
achieved her PhD from St . Mary's University, Twickenham. 
Dr. Macfarlane has spent the last four years studying for her 

PhD, with her thesis t it led: 'To what extent, and in what 
ways, does Catholic character education contribute to the 
formation of pupils in primary schools in England?' Our 

school has great ly benefit ted from Dr. Macfarlane's research 
as we offer a bespoke, explicit  Catholic character educat ion 
curriculum based on our school Gospel virtues. 
Congratulat ions to Mrs Macfarlane. 

Thank you for your support at our school book fair. We are 
delighted to have raised over  £800 which has resulted in a 
commission of £300 worth of books for the school library 
and class reading areas. Thank you to Miss Whit ing for 
organising both World Book Day and the book fair.

We pray that this Easter brings peace, joy, and abundant 
blessings to all our families. May you experience the love 
and hope of Christ?s resurrect ion. 

We look forward to welcoming our families back to school 
on  Tuesday 22nd April 2025. 

 

PRAYER

PARISH NEWS

The Corpus Christ i Parish Newsletter 
can be accessed here: 
https://corpuschrist iboscombe.org.uk/

newsletter/  

FOOD BANK COLLECTIONS are Friday 
mornings 10.30-11.30am and at 
Saturday evening and Sunday Masses. 
Gifts may be dropped off in the church 
porch. TINNED FOODS always 
appreciated. Thank you for your 
generosity which makes a difference to 
those in need in our community.

'If I then, your Lord and Teacher, have washed your feet, you also should wash each other's feet.' 

John 13: 14

Will you let me be your servant, let  me be as 
Christ  to you;

pray that I may have the grace to let  you be my 
servant too.

We are pilgrims on a journey, we are travellers 
on the road;

we are here to help each other walk the mile 
and bear the load.

I will hold the Christ  light for you, In the night 
t ime of your fear

I will hold my hand out to you, Speak the peace 
you long to hear.

 Amen



DIARY DATES

HEADTEACHER AWARDS

Year 3 Stat ions of the Cross (Parents invited) Thursday 3rd April 9:00am (School Hall)

Year 4 Easter Story (Parents invited) Thursday 3rd April 2:00pm (Church)

Easter Holiday (School closed to children) Monday 7th -  Monday 21st  April   

Summer Term begins Tuesday 22nd April  

Year 4 Trip - Winchester Science Centre Thursday 1st  May

May Bank Holiday (School Closed) Monday 5th May

Year 6 Key Stage 2 Assessments (SATs) Monday 12th May - Friday 16th May

Half Term Break Monday 26th May - Friday 30th May

Open  Afternoon for all classes  (Parents invited )  Friday 13th June 2.15pm

.

 

  

EYFS and KS1: 

Esther RR, Ziann RR, Travis RR, Pelumi RR, Victor RH, Chizaram RH, Lara RH, Raphael RH, Flynn 1P, 
Eleazar 1P, Adam 1P, Emily 1P, Wyatt  1ER, Samara 1ER, Khrystyna 1ER, Luna 1ER, Heather 2B, Lucas 
2B, Jon-Xyrus 2B, Matthew 2B, Solange 2B, Willow 2D, Alex 2D, Rupert 2D, Alejandro 2D

 

KS2: 

Sonny 3C, Ziggy 3C, Jeswin 3C, Ethan 3S, Layla 3S, Apolo 3S, Bernard 3S, Xian 3S, Eilis 3S, Ava 4D, 
Harvey 4D, Christ ian 4C, Freya 4C, Razvan 4C, Dominika 5W, Bruno 5W, Mikey 5W, Naeto 5B, Jiwon 
5B, Nikos 5B, Hugo 6LM, Andrew 6LM, Lourenco 6LM, Charlie 6LM, Daniel 6LM, Hannah 6S, Mason 6S, 
Olaf 6S, Filip 6S, Teigan 3S, Theo 3S, Ava 4D, Fife 5W, Mia 5W, Mia 5B, Isabella 6LM, Natan 6S  
  

Hot meals  - Forerunner Reminders

Forerunner sends out reminders to book lunches, part icularly after school Holidays, to help you. 

You will only  receive these messages if you have t icked to receive the news and not ificat ions button.

Please remember to book lunches by Midnight Monday 14th April  for the children's hot lunches from 
Tuesday 22nd April  2025.

FORERUNNER HOT MEALS



https://sendiass4bcp.org/2025/02/27/whats-on-in-march-2/

The NHS School Nursing Team are offering non-medical parent drop in sessions which will be held 
termly. They are to support parents with common childhood concerns such as toilet ing, nightt ime 
wett ing, sleep, nutrit ion, growth concerns and also signpost ing to other services. Their first  drop in 
session at Corpus Christ i will be on Thursday 24th April from 9am to 11am. If you would like any help or 
advice on any of the above, please make use of this service by popping into the school office on the 24th. 
Take a look at our latest What?s On post by clicking this link:

https://sendiass4bcp.org/2025/03/27/whats-on-in-april-2/
.

The Blessing of the Easter Baskets 

One of the most cherished and enduring Polish tradit ions on Holy Saturday is the blessing of Easter 
baskets. This year, we are happy to announce that Father John has kindly agreed to hold the blessing at 
Corpus Christ i Church on Saturday, April 19th, 2025 at  11:00 AM.

SENDIASS4BCP

https://sendiass4bcp.org/2025/02/27/whats-on-in-march-2/
https://sendiass4bcp.org/2025/03/27/whats-on-in-april-2/


HOUSE POINT WINNERS 
 

YEAR 2 CHICKS
As part  of Year 2's study of Life Cycles and Animal Growth, the students observed baby chicks hatching 
from eggs. The chicks arrived as eggs after half term and were incubated for 23 days. After this period, 
the hatching process began, which took up to 8 hours. Once hatched, the chicks developed fluffy 
feathers and started learning to drink and eat. Four days after hatching, the chicks became much more 

act ive, jumping, running, and even attempting to fly.  This was an engaging and enjoyable learning 
experience for the children, who had the opportunity to observe the life cycle of the chick 
firsthand. It  was both memorable and fun, providing them with a unique and hands-on 
understanding of animal growth. 



WORLD BOOK DAY 

On Thursday, 6th March, we celebrated World Book Day, with this year?s theme being?Read Your 
Way,?which encouraged everyone to read in the way that inspires them the most! Throughout the day, 
we embraced various forms of reading, including poetry, performance, script-writ ing, songs, news 
headlines, debates, and, of course, the enchanting world of fict ion.

A highlight of the day was our Book Buddies sessions, where children of different ages came together to 
share stories and enjoy reading with one another. In the afternoon, we held a school parade, where 
students proudly showcased their outfits. The children also enjoyed reading t ime with their teachers, 
sparking a love for literature. We hope that this experience inspires the next generat ion of authors and 
illustrators!

Following World Book Day, we were thrilled to host the Scholast ic Book Fair, where parents had the 
opportunity to purchase books right in the heart of the school. Scholast ic rewards schools based on the 
amount of books sold at their Book Fairs, providing us with credits to spend on books for the school. We 
are delighted to share that Corpus Christ i raised just under £800, and thanks to this success, Scholast ic 
has generously awarded us £300 to spend on new books for the school!

A heartfelt  thank you to everyone who supported the Book Fair. Your part icipat ion truly makes a 
difference in enriching our school?s collect ion of books!



SCIENCE WEEK  

Science Week has been an excit ing t ime at Corpus Christ i, filled with hands on learning and explorat ion! A 
highlight was the incredible Space Dome visit , where Year 3 pupils discovered the wonders of rocks, soils 
and fossils, while Year 5 embarked on a journey through Space and beyond. The immersive experience 
inside the dome made them feel like true astronauts! 

As part  of Brit ish Science Week, many pupils have been busy creat ing fantast ic posters for the nat ional 
competit ion, showcasing how Science and Technology help us adapt to our changing climate. The top five 
entries will soon be sent off for judging - good luck to our young scient ists! Alongside these act ivit ies, 
classrooms have been buzzing with extra Science experiments, sparking curiosity and excitement in every 
year group. What a fantast ic celebrat ion of Science! Special thanks to our Science Lead, Mrs Walker, for 
organising these events and act ivit ies for the children. 

 

YEAR 5 AUTHOR VISIT  

This week, we were delighted to welcome award-winning author Rab Ferguson to our school. He led an 
excit ing workshop where the children had the opportunity to create their own alien characters, as well as 
learn about the incredible work of Young Carers and why they are true heroes.

Year 5 was the lucky year group to meet with Rab and take part  in this engaging session, which included 
listening to his capt ivat ing stories and using them as inspirat ion to develop our own unique characters.

It  was a fantast ic experience, and we feel incredibly fortunate that MyTime Young Carers organised such a 
memorable visit  for us. Thank you to everyone involved in making this event so special!



SPORTS NEWS 

Football

The Girls Football went through to the last 16 of the Girls Dorset Football and beat Lockyer Middle School 
3-0 however they lost in the quarter final to a strong Oakdale team 4-0. Well done to Favour (6LM), 
Alannah  (6LM), Gabriela (6LM), Isabelle-Rose (6SH), Amelka (6LM), Dominika (5W), Isabella  (6LM), Alicja  

(5B), Inara (6SH) and Evie (4D). In the BCP football leagues, Year 5 finished 3rd, Year 6 finished 5th and the 

girls finished in 3rd place. Congratulat ions to all the football teams!

Netball

Corpus Christ i took part  in the BEE Skills Netball fest ival where they were put through their paces by 
players and coaches from Christchurch Netball Club by part icipat ing in various Netball exercises and 
act ivit ies. Well done to Esther (5B), Ameaya (5B), Alina (5B), Megan (5B), Darcy (5W), Mia (5W), Yvonne 
(5B) and Mia (5B)

Rugby

On Thursday 13th March, 21 children represented Corpus Christ i in the Dorset and Hampshire Schools 
Rippa Rugby Fest ival. The squad was split  into 2 teams where both teams played a total of 12 games, won 
11 and drew 1. Massive well done to to Theo (4C), Josh (4C), Dominik (4C), Evie (4D), Thiago (4D), Max  
(4D), Niamh (3CO), Elizabeth  4C, Henrique (4D), Zoe (4C), Quin (4C), Mitchell (4D), Iyanuoluwa  (4D), 
Samanta (4C), Maya (4D), Lewis (3SO), Chimyelum  (3SO) Michelle (4C), Marcel (3SO) and David (3SO).

Table Cricket

On Tuesday 11th March, 9 pupils represented Corpus Christ i in the Lord?s Taverners table cricket 
competit ion where they competed against various schools across Dorset in which they came 3rd. Well 
done to Liam (6LM), Michael (5B), Evania (4C), Hanna (6SH), Kevin (6LM), Helena (6SH), Julia (5W), Henrik  
(5W) and Olaf (6SH).
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